



- I. Welcome & Call to Order: 4:03
- II. Pledge of Allegiance: led by Jorgini
- III. Roll Call :

Alejandra Ares	NP
Luis Callejas	P
Maria Carricarte	Late
Leonardo Cosio	P
Grace Sarango	P
Juan Gilces	P
Deborah Jutan	Late
Gabriela Millan	P
Jorgini Navarro	P
Michelle Prado	Excused- Late
Natalia Quintero-Riestra	Excused- Late
Devondra Shaw	P
John Ukenye	Excused- Late
Leslie Agudelo	P
Felix Sudeno	P
Ariel Castroman	Late

IV. **Agency Reports**

- a. Multi Faith Council
- b. CSO
 - Marketing workshop with speakers on the 8th
 - Tabling at the pep rally
- c. Residential Life
- d. SPC
- e. Homecoming
 - Finishing up the council line up
 - Working with other councils to get into contact with the other councils to get the websites more efficient
- f. BSU

V. **Cabinet Reports**

- a. **Deputy Chief of Staff (Leo Cosio & Ale Ares)**
 - **Ale**
 - **Leo**

- Volunteered at the food pantry and learned a lot about the students who use the pantry. The CLS office provides it.
 - Also working with Matthew on the climate summit that is happening in April, meeting with Alexis
- b. **Marketing Coordinators (Maria Carricarte)**
 - I am posting everything anyone sends me, please continue to send me flyers and photos
 - Please like and share items shared by our page
- c. **Student Experience Coordinator (Natalia Quintero-Riestra)**
 - Working with Alexis for Mangohacks that will happen this weekend
- d. **Student Development Coordinator (Michelle Prado)**
 - Meeting with Mary Corbin and Ariel is happening next week to discuss April LGBT events
 - Had a meeting with MPAS to discuss goals of Pride and Politics
 - Wanted to make sure that the direction was the same, in the process of contacting the solo Pride group in the law school see who is interested
 - Talked to the DRC and waiting for the architecture school
- e. **Student Support Coordinator (Ariel Castroman)**
 - Last weeks, April LGBT event meeting is being rescheduled.
- f. **Panther Rage Coordinator (Deborah Jutan)**
 - Waiting for the event today
 - Need volunteers to help with some people to come and be with giveaways, food, etc.
 - The set up will be at 3:30 and volunteers are needed, also take down will be at 6:30
- a. **Veteran Affairs Coordinator (Leslie Agudelo)**
 - i. No report
- b. **Special Events Coordinator (John Ukenye & Grace Sarango)**
 - **John**
 - Moved the hunting ground event to the SIPA and moving it up to 4-6 and everything is staying the same. The event will happen at the same time as the RHA/Womens Center
 - CAPS will send in people to help
 - **Grace**
 - I got invited by the Vital Voices Organization, to attend the 15th annual Global Leadership Awards next Wednesday in Washington DC, this is a great opportunity for SGA to network and talk about different initiatives we can contribute with them for future events at FIU.
 - I have an upcoming meeting with Shannon to talk about pre-recharge events.
- c. **Lobbying Coordinator (Felix Seden)**
 - i. Letters were sent out to the representatives and a page will be made for the FIU expansion
- d. **Governmental Affairs Coordinator (Devondra Shaw)**
 - i. The It's On US meeting was yesterday

- ii. The HAVEN program will be mandatory for the incoming students and it used to be optional
 - iii. The solution to end cat calling for the “trap” area was to eliminate the benches and add lighting and trees instead
- e. **Intern Coordinator (Jorgini Navarro)**
 - Yesterday, interns had a resume-building workshop. They learned important facts and the correct way to write resume; they also learned interview skills that will be beneficial to them.
 - Interns will also be signing up for the pep-rally on Thursday.
 - 3 of the Interns are working on their digital story for the banquet.
- f. **(Luis Callejas)**
 - i. last and final information session will be tomorrow, candidates who do not attend then they will be disqualified
 - ii. the Ballot test was done last week and the issue should be fixed but maybe it will be done again. The problem was identified
 - iii. tabling in March and order flyers
 - iv. coordinate with BBC to get an email about both election dates
 - v. campaign already started, 6:30 on Monday
 - vi. submissions of expenses were due yesterday, meeting with the financial supervisor to audit all documents
 - vii. next Wednesday will not be here, deputy will be here in attendance.
 - viii. **All candidates who want to do an event or even tabling needs to complete on OrgSYNC to notify the board at least 5 business days in advance.**

VI. **Chief of Staff Report – Gabriela Millan**

- a) Transitioning Packets
 - a. Start working on the transitioning packets
 - b. Collect contacts or projects that you are working on can be moved on to next year
 - c. They will be due at the end of March beginning of April
 - d. If you need help let us know
- b) Sign up to volunteer for Deborah’s Pep Rally Event
 - a. Advertise the event to get good results
- c) April 28th is the end of the year SGA banquet
 - a. Thursday 3-5
- d) One on Ones
 - a. Schedule the one on one to figure out a time
- e) Make sure to be here on time for the meeting

VII. **Announcements**

- a. The Judicial Board is filled and there will be a hearing that will be held
- b. For any questions, contact him
- c. Will be doing an informative session during the Joint session
- d. The student senate passed the resolution regarding the Nature Preserve
- e. Met with the CFO, Tuesday and agreed to a Town hall next Monday during Senate with Lunsford. The E-board will come up with a framework for the town hall. Lunsford will send out an email about the town hall

- f. The president of GLADES is informed of all the new information and regarding anyone who may question you as an official just refer them to the town hall that will occur on Monday to get the information from the administrators.
- g. There will also be another town hall scheduled by the end of the semester for the topics of budgets, A&S and campus security, and transportation
- h. Double check with the student assistant for your name on the plaque
- i. Composites were ordered
- j. Make sure to be at the pep rally tomorrow, wear the I Give a shirt
 - Leo, John will not be attending pep rally

VIII. Meeting Adjourned: 4:55